
 

Water Supply Conditions – April 6, 2012 
 
Despite a lack of precipitation over the past several months and relatively mild weather, combined 

water supply reservoir levels are at the long-term average for this time of year, but are beginning to 

drop. Other drought indicators – such as shallow ground water and stream flows– reflect the dry 

conditions and range from moderately to extremely dry, depending on the drought region. The 

latest summary of Drought Indicators, which can be viewed in detail at 

http://njdrought.org/status.html, appears below. Looking ahead, the Department’s attention will be 

focused on weather trends and water demands, among others, as we approach the summer, peak 

water-use season. 

At a time of year when aquifers and water supply reservoirs normally are being replenished by 

spring rains and snow melt, conditions across New Jersey continue to dry out. The relatively sparse 

precipitation over the past 90 days is in stark contrast to 2011, when significant flooding affected 

much of the State. This year’s dry winter and early spring, coupled with the premature arrival of 

the growing season (when forests and planted crops and landscaping begin to consume vast 

quantities of water), could rapidly deplete supplies unless significant rain falls in April and May.  

For a thorough discussion of the State’s mild winter, refer to the New Jersey State Climatologist 

web site at http://climate.rutgers.edu/stateclim/.  At this time, all New Jerseyans can do their part 

by being mindful of water use in and outside the home. For tips on how you can limit water waste, 

see http://njdrought.org/ideas.html.  
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